

December 2023

Dear Friends,

A couple of years ago I was preaching against idolatry. I preached about how prophets and kings had smashed idols and, as an illustration, broke an idol of the Santa Muerte, the saint of death, which is worshipped by the drug cartels and murderers. I also broke one of Guadalupe. Guadalupe was the Aztec goddess of the earth and corn harvest who the Spaniards substituted for Mary in order to get the indigenous peoples to join the Catholic Church.

For some reason the message went viral a couple of weeks ago, and multitudes in Mexico and South America saw it. Since then, I have received an innumerable amount of death threats. A political leader called for thousands to stand in front of the church, blocking the entrance, to pray the rosary last Sunday.

God intervened, and they only had 15 people show up, while some reporters said we must have 40,000 attending our church. Some reporters got saved Sunday as well! Some of the Catholic supporters got saved also. We are still in great danger, and I ask you to pray especially for our children and grandchildren who are being named specifically in some news articles.

Amazingly, 1,363,728 were Saved in 2023 in preaching services and 27,122 were Baptized just from the work of the main church in Mexico City. This doesn't include the people saved in all the hundreds churches we started and work with now in Mexico, Central America, South America, and other countries. God has been so great and kind to us!

None of this is possible without your prayers and giving. Truly each soul saved is fruit for your account! We love you and appreciate you. Please continue to pray we can go forward for God!

In Christ,

Kevin Wynne

Great services over the holidays! Especially Christmas eve and new year eve!



Street preaching and Revival Campaigns

